
 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter –  July 2025 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

As we come to the end of another busy and rewarding school year, I would like to take this 
opportunity to sincerely thank you for your continued support. 

Your encouragement, involvement, and partnership have made a real difference to the experiences 
and achievements of our children. Whether through attending school events, supporting learning at 
home, or simply being there with smiles, positivity and words of encouragement, your contribution 
has been truly valued by all of us at Princecroft. 

We are incredibly proud of the progress our children have made this year and the wonderful 
community we have built together. It is a pleasure to work with your children and to be part of their 
educational journey. This year, we are celebrating the results of our statutory assessments, all of 
which have ranked above the national, Pickwick and Wiltshire averages. I would like to extend my 
thanks to our wonderful teaching and learning team for their relentless drive in their quest for every 
child to achieve. 

A special mention must go to our wonderful Year 6 children, who are now preparing to move on to 
secondary school. We are incredibly proud of all they have achieved during their time at Princecroft. 
They have been fantastic role models and are a real credit to their families. We will miss their 
enthusiasm, their unique personalities, and their strong work ethic. We thank them for their many 
contributions to school life and wish them all the very best as they begin this exciting new chapter.  
As I said in the leavers’ assembly, we are sad to be losing a number of our long-standing families this 
year too. We have enjoyed getting to know you all so well and we are privileged to have shared so 
much with you over the years. 

A fond farewell to Mrs. Legg-Bagg and Mrs. Bennett – Thank you both for all your contributions to 
the school and the nursery. You will both be missed enormously. We also wish Miss Surridge all the 
best as she begins her maternity leave and prepares to welcome her baby girl.  

As we now look ahead to the summer break, I hope you and your families enjoy a restful, happy, and 
safe holiday. We look forward to welcoming most of you back in September for another exciting year 
of learning and growth. 

With warmest wishes for a lovely summer, 

 
 

Mrs. Gemma Pierson 

Headteacher 



Letter from Mrs. Sutton, our Chair of Governors 
 

 

Dear Parents/Carers,       

                                      This year has been a very busy and exciting one, as we have successfully moved 

to become a part of Pickwick Academy Trust, and I would like to say a big thank you to our School 

Business Manager, Mrs. Dredge, and to Mrs. Pierson for all the additional work they have 

undertaken to ensure a smooth transition to academy status. After much information seeking, the 

Governors chose Pickwick Academy Trust as it allowed Princecroft to retain everything that we are 

proud of and that makes the school special – particularly our research-led curriculum, our classroom 

practices and the calm behaviour code. Coming into school each week, I am always struck by the 

calm learning environment and the polite behaviour of the children I meet. They are great 

ambassadors for Princecroft.         

Becoming an academy will not have made any difference to the children’s daily school life apart 

from, perhaps, the visits from the CEO and Trustees at Pickwick, who have taken a great interest in 

the school. There has, however, been a change in the Governorship of the school in that we are now 

a “Local Governing Council” rather than a Governing Board and the make-up of that Council is 

different in that we now require a third of the membership to be staff and a third to be parents. We 

currently have two parent governors but require one more to ensure we maintain the suggested 

structure. Being a school governor is a strategic role, giving you an insight into the running of the 

school from the perspective of all stakeholders. There are 6 meetings per year, held in the evenings, 

and I ask that you also visit the school at least 3 times in the year during the day.  If you are able to 

offer more time, it certainly won’t be refused but it’s not essential. If you would like to know more 

about the role of School Governor I would be very pleased to meet with you or to provide more 

information via email. Please contact me via admin@princecroft.wilts.sch.uk  or leave a message at 

the school office. The current parent governors are Sally Lloyd and Natalie McEntee (Y3 parents) and 

I’m sure they would be happy to talk to you regarding the role; please do consider it.           

This year has also been very successful for the school with excellent results in the recent Year 1 

national phonics screening and the Year 4 times tables screening.  The Year 6 SATs results were also 

exceptional this year. One other area we also excel in is attendance, and that is down to you. Our 

attendance, at 96%, is way above the National average so thank you for always getting your children 

to school on time and with all that they need for the school day.  Good attendance has a huge 

impact on children’s learning and you clearly understand that. 

I do hope you all have a great summer break and I do want to thank you for the support you give the 

school, especially the FOPS team who work tirelessly to raise money for the school to provide the 

“extras” a school budget does not allow for.  I wish all the Year 6 pupils a successful and happy time 

at their new schools; the time they have had at Princecroft will stand them in good stead for the 

road ahead. 

Finally, I’m sure you join me in wishing Mrs. Pierson and all the staff at Princecroft a restful and 

relaxing summer break. We are extremely lucky to have such a committed and talented staff, both 

teaching and non-teaching, at Princecroft. Staff who are always looking to see just how they can 

improve the learning experience for all children at the school. 

With all good wishes, 

R.P. Sutton (Chair of Governors) 



 

Hoodwinked 
The Year 5 and 6 production based on the legendary Robin Hood was truly a delight. The 
children’s singing, acting and dancing wowed the audience during their performances. They had 
learned lines beautifully, delivered them confidently so all could hear and they really embraced 
the opportunity to put on a show. I am sure we will see some names in lights in the future! 

   
 

    
 Braeside 

A busy term for Years 5 and 6, who packed their bags and headed off on residential for a 
2-night stay. Whilst at Braeside, the children experienced the leap of faith, canoeing, 
archery and much more. I was pleased to visit the site and see the children having a 
marvellous time. The activities were a ‘highlight’ for many children and lots struggled to 
give me a ‘lowlight’ as they were having so much fun!  

    
 Junior Park Run 

A first for Princecroft – Mrs. Foyle and Miss 
Wood took a group of children from their 

running club to Junior Park Run in Melksham. 
The children all finished the run and we are 

very proud of their efforts. Hopefully this 
won’t be their last appearance. Well done to 

everyone who took part! 

 

Parking 
You will have seen a staff presence at the school gates each afternoon recently. Unless you have 
had written permission confirming you may do so, you must not drive onto site. If you have had 

permission to park, we will shortly be reviewing this as we do each year based upon need and we 
will write to you in due course if this affects you. 



 

Sports Day 
It seems a while ago now, but Sports Day was very well-received again this year. Thank you for 
coming to picnic with us and for cheering on your children. Here are some photos of the event 

courtesy of Matt Curtis.  

   
 

Year 2 visit to Lyme Regis 
 

On Monday, the Year 2 children visited the 
Dinosaur Museum and Durdle Door, linking to 

their geography and history learning this year. A 
great time was had by all. The children enjoyed 
looking at fossils and dinosaur bones as well as 

sitting and sketching Durdle Door. A great 
experience to bring their learning to life.  

 

 

 Uniform 
If you’re already starting to think about 

uniform for next year, please look carefully at 
the requirements in our policy: Uniform-

policy.pdf Branded items are available from 
Cool Cats Clothing: Princecroft Primary School 
– Cool Cats Clothing If you have items you no 

longer need and you would like to donate 
them to our preloved selection, please drop 

them in at the school office. 

Farewell and good luck to our Year 6 Children! 😊 
 

Your secondary schools are very lucky to have you – work hard and have fun! We will miss you all. 
 

 
 

https://princecroft.wilts.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2025/02/Uniform-policy.pdf
https://princecroft.wilts.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2025/02/Uniform-policy.pdf
https://www.coolcatsclothing.co.uk/collections/princecroft-primary-school
https://www.coolcatsclothing.co.uk/collections/princecroft-primary-school


Diary Dates 
 

TERM 1 

Monday 1st September TD day – School closed 

Tuesday 2nd September TD day – School closed 

Wednesday 3rd September School begins 

Tuesday 9th September 3pm - Headteacher briefing 
3.20pm - Meet the Teacher meetings after school 
(you are very much encouraged to attend) 

Wednesday 17th September Open Day 

Tuesday 23rd September Flu vaccinations 

Thursday 25th September 
Friday 26th September 

Individual and sibling photos taken  
(days for each class to be confirmed) 

Thursday 9th October 9am – Harvest Festival (2 adults per family invited 
to attend) 

Monday 13th October Open Day 

Tuesday 14th October Year 1 visit to the SS Great Britain 

Wednesday 15th October Years 1-6 Parent workshop – able to join a lesson 
(time/details to follow) 

Wednesday 22nd October Last day of term 
 

 

Term Dates for 2025-26 TD Days (School Closed) 

Term 1 1st September – 22nd October Monday 1st and Tuesday 2nd September 

Term 2 3rd November – 19th December Friday 19th December 

Term 3 5th January – 13th February Friday 13th February 

Term 4 23rd February – 27th March  

Term 5 13th April – 22nd May (Monday 4th May is May Bank Holiday) 

Term 6 1st June – 22nd July Monday 1st June 

 
School policies can be viewed on our school website. If you wish to view other policies please contact the school 
office via email. Photograph consents can be changed at any point; please contact the school office should you 
wish to do so. We use a lawful basis for collecting certain data, please contact the school office by email if you 

wish for us to change or remove any of your data. 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 



 



 



 


